
Here is a copy of the lead report that was done in March 2019 – there were 12 positive findings of lead; 
full report attached. The applicant has young children.   
 
Also, given the extensive level of remodeling of the older section of the home (which does not include 
the fact that the new addition is more than 50% of the house), I hope you might reconsider - - photos 
below of the exterior of the older portion of the home with new doors/windows in what appears to be 
slightly modified openings.  I can’t imagine that the original home had an opening that would 
accommodate French doors with side windows. 
 
MJW. 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 


